## Steven Sepe

From:

Terri Tasca <ttasca@tasca.com>

Sent: To:

Tuesday, February 25, 2025 2:08 PM

Cc:

House Health and Human Services Committee Sara- Beatrice; Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; Rep New

Subject:

H-5351

## Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

I am writing to express my strong concerns regarding Bill 5351 and how it may affect my access to the aesthetic services I have relied on for over a decade.

For the past 10 years, I have entrusted my care to Sara Beatrice, a highly skilled and knowledgeable aesthetic nurse. I continue to seek treatment from her because I trust her expertise, professionalism, and ability to guide me in the best direction for my needs. She has always provided exceptional care, ensuring that I feel comfortable, informed, and confident in every decision regarding my treatments.

I do not want to receive my services anywhere else. My long-standing relationship with Sara has been built on trust and consistency, and any regulation that would prevent her from providing the services I rely on would be deeply concerning. I strongly urge you to reconsider the impact of this bill and advocate for the rights of both experienced professionals and the clients who depend on them.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Terri Tasca

40 Blue Sky dr

Hope RI 02831

Sent from my iPhone